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Dear Parents and Carers,   

In response to the new government guidance we wanted to share with you the changes that will 
impact the school community. We have also been advised to share access to the Education Hub 
which is a site for parents, pupils, education professionals and the media that captures all you need 
to know about the education system which we have used to support the changes below in 
understanding ; https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/  

1. What is changing?  

Regular asymptomatic testing in mainstream settings hasn’t been recommended since 
February. From Friday 1st April the DfE are no longer recommending regular asymptomatic 
testing in SEND, Alternative Provision and Children Social Care Settings. In the event of an 
outbreak, a local health protection team may advise some targeted outbreak testing in 
residential SEND settings. 

2. Why do you no longer recommend COVID testing in schools, colleges or other education 
settings?  

Following expert advice, we now know that COVID presents a low risk of serious illness to most 
children and young people, and most of those who are fully vaccinated. Due to high immunity 
in society, a greater understanding of the virus and improved access to treatments, we can now 
focus on how we live with COVID-19. That means we don’t expect pupils or staff in education 
settings to routinely test themselves for COVID-19.  

3. Should my child still go to their childcare or education setting if they test positive for 
COVID?  

No. From 1 April, anyone with a positive COVID-19 test result will be advised to try to stay at 
home and avoid contact with other people for five days, which is when they are most 
infectious. For children and young people aged 18 and under, the advice will be THREE DAYS 
with day one being the day that they start to develop symptoms eg; if a child tests positive on 
Monday, the three days start on the Tuesday and they can return to school on Friday. 

4. Will my child’s school or college still be taking measures to prevent COVID?  

All settings should have in place baseline infection prevention and control measures that will 
help to manage the spread of infection: 

∙ Ensuring all eligible groups are enabled and supported to take up the offer of national            
vaccination programmes including COVID-19 and flu.  
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∙ Ensuring occupied spaces are well-ventilated and let fresh air in.  

∙ Reinforcing good hygiene practices such as hand washing and cleaning.  

 
5. Can my child still get a Covid-19 vaccine? 

From 1st April the in-school COVID-19 vaccination programme will come to an end. However, 
12 to 15 year olds will still be able to access the vaccine outside of schools at a vaccination 
centre, pharmacy or walk-in centre. Parents can book a Covid-19 vaccination appointment 
online or by speaking to their GP or calling 119. Alternatively, they can find a walk-in Covid-19 
vaccination site. FROM APRIL, healthy 5-11 year olds will also be offered the COVID-19 vaccine. 
Vaccinations will take place outside of schools in vaccination centres, pharmacies, GPs and 
walk-in centres. Parents of 5-11 year olds will receive a letter from the NHS with further 
information. Online bookings for 5-11 year olds will open in April. 

6. Should I send my child to school if they have COVID symptoms? 

No. Your child should remain at home for the three days (starting from the day after they test 
positive) or longer should they feel unwell.  

7. Are there any changes to remote learning for children who have COVID? 

In response to this new guidance as a school we have also reviewed our access to remote 
learning. As from the 25th April the school will no longer provide live lessons, however the 
children will continue to be able to log into their Google Classroom year group page and have 
access to the lesson activity sheets.   

 
Thank you again for your support and should you need any further guidance please contact our       
school office team.  
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 

Zoe Loosemore 
Headteacher 
 


